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U.S. CATHOLIC SISTERS AGAINST  

HUMAN TRAFFICKING 

Sistersagainsttrafficking.org 

To report an incidence of  suspected child sexual abuse, please contact your local law en-

forcement agency, or you may confidentially contact WV child Protective Services at 

800.352.6513.  To report suspected cases of sexual abuse by personnel of the Diocese of 

Wheeling-Charleston, please contact the diocese at 888.434.6237 or 304.233.0880.  

Pastor: Father Jim Conyers. email: jconyers@dwc.org   Phone: 304-667-9043 

Deacon: Robert Holliday. email: rholliday@dwc.org   Phone: 304-646-4476 

Deacon: Bill Strange. email: deaconbill@frontier.com  Phone: 304-237-4470 (cell) 304-536-2333 (home) 
 

The Church Office for both churches is located at St. Charles Borromeo on the lowest level of the Rectory. 

Church Secretary: Leah Trent.  office email: stcharlesborromeocc@gmail.com  Phone: 304-536-1813 

Church Office Hours:  Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday from 9 a.m.—2 p.m.. 

Church Office address: 40798 Midland Trail E.  White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 

St. Charles Borromeo 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 

April 6 and 7, 2024 

Attendance 4-6-24 = 47       

Attendance 4-7-24 = 76 

Regular Collection $  1264 

ONLINE giving $      50 

Diocesan Collection  

Poor Box Donations $   344 

Mass Intentions Donations $   120 

Eucharistic Congress Donations $     20 

Total Collection $  1798 

Attendance 4-7-24 = 51 

Regular Collection $  765 

ONLINE giving $   250 

Diocesan Collection   

Social Concerns   

Total Collection $  1015 

St. Catherine of Siena 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 

April 7,  2024 

 St. Catherine of Siena  

Established 1819 

163 Walnut Street    

Ronceverte, WV  24970 

www.stcatherinewv.org 

 

Sunday Rosary 10:30 a.m.  

Sunday Mass 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday Confession 12:15 p.m. 

Tuesday Mass 8:30 a.m. 

Thursday Mass 6:30 p.m. 
 

Office phone 304-536-1813 

St. Charles  Borromeo 
Established 1903 

40798 Midland Trail E.  

White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 

www.stcharlesborromeowv.org 
 

Sunday Confession 8:30 a.m.  

Sunday Mass 9:00 a.m. 

Wednesday Mass noon 

Friday Mass 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday Confession 3:30 p.m. 

Saturday Rosary 3:30 p.m. 

Saturday Mass 4:00 p.m. 

 

Here is the QR code 

you can scan on your 

cellphone to donate to 

St. Catherine of  

Siena Catholic 

Church. 
 

You can set up a  

recurring gift, or a one–

time gift following the 

prompts on your phone.  

       St. Catherine of Siena 

ONLINE GIVING  
We now offer online giving for both of our parishes. You can use your Visa or 

Mastercard, or checking account for these donations. You may now give by: 

 using the QR codes found above 

 by clicking on the “Give Online” buttons on our websites, or  

 by texting GIVE to the following numbers: 

  St. Catherine: 304-449-8883 

  St. Charles : 304-247-1813 

 Note: These are NOT phone numbers for you to call—they are for texting only.  

        We still welcome traditional offerings of cash and checks. 

 

Here is the QR code you 

can scan on your cell-

phone to donate to St. 

Charles Borromeo 

Catholic Church.  

 
You can set up a  

recurring gift, or a one–time 

gift following the prompts on 

your phone.  

 

       St. Charles Borromeo 

Relief efforts continue across the Mountain State after the severe flooding that occurred earlier this 

month. West Virginia encountered tornados, microbursts, strong winds, heavy rains, and mudslides. Several 

counties have experienced moderate-to-substantial flooding, notably along the Ohio River and its tributaries. The 

National Weather Service has confirmed 5 tornadoes in West Virginia – Huntington (Cabell/Wayne Counties), St. 

Albans, Cross Lanes, and Quick (Kanawha County), and Lavista (Fayette County).  

 

A State of Emergency has been declared in 17 West Virginia Counties.  Most Rev. Mark Brennan, Bishop of the 

Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston, has approved a special collection to be held the weekend of April 20-21, 2024, 

in all parishes and missions throughout the diocese to support recovery efforts related to the series of disasters 

that have occurred. Checks should be made out to your local parish with “Disaster Relief” on the memo line.  

Donations can also be made on the diocesan website at https://dwc.org/disaster-relief/.  

 

Proceeds from this collection will support the long-term humanitarian and recovery efforts of 
Catholic Charities West Virginia. Their offices assist families long after other organizations have 
moved out. The role of Catholic Charities will last months and years as they help families and 
individuals in the rebuilding process to restore safe, secure, and sanitary living conditions. All of 
the money raised will stay in West Virginia to assist our neighbors. 
 

Please remember in prayer all those whose lives have been changed in the wake of these  
disasters. Let us come together now to support our brothers and sisters in Christ who have been 
injured and lost their homes, cars, employment, and access to food and water. 

https://dwc.org/disaster-relief/


Please pray for the following people: 
Ronnie Hollandsworth, Lonnie Withrow, John Boyle, 

Clyde Bowling, Dr. Joan Moore, Chad O’Donnell,  

Perk & Sue Berry, Mary Thompson, Ed DeLong,  

Charlie Friedman, Margie Sheppard 
 

At Lewisburg Health Care: 
Frankie Musselman 

 

At The Seasons: Carol Spencer  
Call the Church Office to add names to our 

prayer list:  304-536-1813. 

              Celebrating 100 years! 
Bill Huff has been a faithful member of St. Charles Borromeo 
Catholic Church for over 75 years. You can see him sitting 
near the center aisle at the 9 a.m. Mass every Sunday. He 
also oversaw the consturction of the current St. Charles 
church and the rectory building.  
 
Born on April 6, 1924, William E. “Bill” Huff was raised in White 
Sulphur Springs and Renick, West Virginia. As a child, Bill spent 
most of his summers in Renick with his much-loved grandparents, 
learning about cattle, horses, and life in the country. He enjoyed 
simple pleasures like eating his grandmother’s mincemeat before 

she could bake it into a pie, teaching his cousin Bob Whiting to ride the horse, trying with Bob to dig a hole to China, 
and damming up a creek that later washed out the road during a torrential rainstorm. 

Bill was fortunate to have met the love of his life when he was in sixth grade. Margaret was the younger sister of Bill’s 
lifelong friends, Leo and Vincent O’Neil. In high school at White Sulphur Springs High School, Bill acquired a lifelong 
love of football, where he played with Leo and Vincent O’Neil. Immediately after graduation, Bill and Leo enlisted in 
the United States Marine Corps, as Vincent had previously done in 1942 and who earned a Silver Star for his service. 
Following his discharge from the Marines in March 1946, he enrolled at West Virginia University and later transferred 
to West Virginia Tech where he obtained his degree in Industrial Arts with the help of the GI Bill. 

In 1948 he married Margaret O’Neil at St. Charles Borromeo Catholic Church. Together they raised four children,  
always stressing faith, family, and country. Bill taught school, served on the local school board, built homes, raised 
cattle, and was named on the 1960 Greenbrier County ballot along with President John F. Kennedy when Kennedy 
ran for President, and Bill ran for the school board. 

Second to his service in the Marines, Mr. Huff is most proud of providing college educations for his children and  
serving as the associate superintendent for the Greenbrier County Schools. He oversaw building the two high schools 
that consolidated the many small county high schools into two large high schools to provide better educational  
opportunities for the students of Greenbrier County. 

At 100 years old, he is still active politically, sharing his views openly, and supporting local and national 
candidates for election. His views are well known by the signs in his yard.  Helping others in need is some-
thing that he has done his entire life. He still mows the yards of several of his neighbors while driving his 
new John Deere tractor and his last words to everyone when they visit or call is always., “Let me know if 
you need anything and I’ll be right there,” which is the sentence that defines his life. 
 

Please join us in the Parish Hall at St. Charles at 10 a.m. on Sunday April 14th for a Coffee Hour  
celebrating Bill’s 100 years.  Happy Birthday Bill! 

Readings for April 14,  2024 
Acts 3:13-19                       Psalm 4:2-9 

1 John 2: 1-5                      Luke 24:35-48 
 

 
 

All are invited to join Barbara Frame-Cook for a 

15-minute training after Mass on Sunday April 

14th in the Parish Hall at St. Catherine’s. You 

will receive training on the administration of 

NASAL Narcan. This is a drug that is used if 

someone has suffered an opioid overdose.  

Participants will be provided with Narcan.  

You may save a life!  

The next Social Concern 

Collection 

at St. Catherine’s  

will be collected April 21 

for the Ronceverte 

Ministerial  

Association 
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OTHER  
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St. Charles Borromeo 

in White Sulphur Springs 

Schedule 

 

St. Catherine of Siena 

in Ronceverte 

Schedule 

Saturday 

April 13 

 3:30 p.m.—Confession & Rosary 

4:00 p.m.—Mass for Lucy C. Helbig (D) 

        Reader: Bill Martin 

 

Sunday 

April 14 

 8:30 a.m.—Confession 

9:00 a.m.— Mass for Ron Scobbo (D) 

        Reader:   Debbie McComb 

10:00 a.m.—Coffee Hour celebrating  

                     Bill Huff’s 100th birthday 

6:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus Meeting 

10:30 a.m. Rosary 

11 a.m.— Mass for Mike & Roz Nazar D)    

           Reader:  Andrea Karrs 

12:15 p.m.—Confession  

12:15 p.m.—Narcan training in Parish Hall 

Monday 

April 15 

Office open  

9 a.m.– 2 p.m. 

No Mass No Mass 

Tuesday 

April 16 

Office open  

9 a.m.– 2 p.m. 

 8:30 a.m.—Mass for Jane Spicer (D) 

9:15 a.m.—Adoration / Confession 

Wednesday 

April 17 

Office open  

9 a.m.– 2 p.m. 

11:00 a.m.—Adoration / Confession 

Noon– Mass for Alice & John Kennedy (D) 

 

Thursday 

April 18 

Office Closed  5:30 p.m. Adoration / Confession 

6:30 p.m. Mass for Jean Foley (D) and 

J.J. O’Brien (D) 

Friday 

April 19 

Office Closed 8:30 a.m. Mass for Nick Scobbo (D) 

9:15 a.m.—Adoration / Confession 

 

Saturday 

April 20 

 3:30 p.m.—Confession & Rosary 

4:00 p.m.—Mass for Patricia Arena (Living) 

        Reader: Alicia McIntire 

 

Sunday 

April 21 

 8:30 a.m.—Confession 

9:00 a.m.— Mass for Barbara O’Neil McCa-

mant (D) and Sharon O’Neil Harrah (D) 

        Reader:   Jennifer King 

10:30 a.m. Rosary 

11 a.m.— Mass for Ann Ward (Living)  

           Reader: Connie Brown 

12:15 p.m.—Confession  

The Greenbrier Chapter of West Virginians for Life meets at Em-

manuel Community Church, located on Route 60 in Harts Run.  Their 

next meeting will be Thursday, April 18, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. All those 

interested in attending are welcome. 

 

For more info, contact  

Paula McLaughlin 

Phone: 304-661-9866  

Email: greenbrierwv4life@gmail.com  

Knights of Columbus  

Sunday April 14 Business Meeting at 6 p.m. 

 

Sunday April 28 Business Meeting at 6 p.m. 

 

Saturday May 4—10:30 a.m. Rosary followed by  

11 a.m. First Saturday Mass and Covered dish lunch at 

Mary Immaculate Chapel near Williamsburg, WV 

 

Sunday May 5—6 p.m.  Dinner celebrating 40th anni-

versary of our Charter—all members and their families 

and the Auxiliary are invited. 

 

SAVE the DATE: Sunday July 21 at  

2 p.m. All Church Picnic @ Greenbrier 

State Forest Picnic Shelter #1 

                                            Regina Caeli     Queen of Heaven  
Queen of Heaven, rejoice, alleluia. For He whom you did merit to bear, alleluia  
Has risen, as he said, alleluia. Pray for us to God, alleluia. 
 

V. Rejoice and be glad, O Virgin Mary, alleluia.      R. For the Lord has truly risen, alleluia. 

Let us pray. O God, who gave joy to the world through the resurrection of Thy Son, our Lord Jesus 
Christ, grant we beseech Thee, that through the intercession of the Virgin Mary, His Mother, we 
may obtain the joys of everlasting life. Through the same Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 

The Regina Caeli is said throughout Eastertide, from Easter Day through Pentecost, the seventh Sunday after Easter. 


